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Dear Colleagues, 
 
On August 9, 2022, the CHIPS and Science Act (Public Law 117-167) was signed into law which requires Covered 
Individuals (e.g., PI, Co-PIs, key or senior personnel) to disclose if such individuals are party to a Foreign Talent 
Recruitment Program (FTRP) contract, agreement, or other arrangement, and; 
 

a) Prohibits Federal research awards from being made for any proposal in which a Covered Individual is 
participating in a Malign Foreign Talent Recruitment Program (MFTRP); and  
 

b) To the extent practicable, recipient institutions prohibit Covered Individuals participating in MFTRP from 
working on projects supported by research and development awards. 

 

The Office of Vice Provost for Research (OVPR) has issued a University-wide Foreign Talent Recruitment Program 
Policy effective May 20, 2024, for National Science Foundation awards and August 9, 2024, for all other Federally and 
non-Federally funded awards. Additional information is available in FAQs. 
 
The Policy states Covered Individuals who are participating in sponsored research at Harvard University (Federally and 
non-Federally funded) are prohibited from participating in MFTRPs. Covered Individuals are also required to meet the 
initial and annual certification requirements regarding their non-participation in a MFTRP. 
 
Covered Individuals are strongly encouraged to use SciENcv for generating all their biographical sketches for all their 
proposals since a MFTRP non-participation certification is included.  
 
The Biographical Sketch Common Form Template is available here.  
 
Harvard University is working on training to address the risks of MFTRPs to Covered Individuals and will provide more 
details soon. 
 
If you have any questions about this new policy or its implementation, please refer to the resources section of the 
Policy for contact information, contact Russell Ashenden, Senior Research Compliance Officer, OVPR, at 
russell_ashenden@harvard.edu, or reach out to me.    
 
Best regards,  
 
 
 
John 
 
Professor John H. Shaw 
Vice Provost for Research 
Harvard University  
 

Harry C. Dudley Professor of Structural & Economic Geology  
Earth & Planetary Sciences 
Professor of Environmental Science and Engineering 
School of Engineering & Applied Sciences 
Harvard University 

https://www.congress.gov/117/plaws/publ167/PLAW-117publ167.pdf
https://www.whitehouse.gov/wp-content/uploads/2024/02/OSTP-Foreign-Talent-Recruitment-Program-Guidelines.pdf
https://research.harvard.edu/files/2024/03/Policy-on-Participation-in-Foreign-Talent-Recruitment-Programs_03_14_2024-3b82297d5a837373.pdf
https://research.harvard.edu/files/2024/03/MFTRP-Policy-FAQs_3_12_2024-3640d6dccea4ee55.pdf
https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/sciencv/background/
https://websites.harvard.edu/ovpr2/files/2024/03/Common-Form-BiosketchTemplate_with-MFTRP_3-8-2024-e83b17fea5138726.pdf
https://research.harvard.edu/files/2024/03/Policy-on-Participation-in-Foreign-Talent-Recruitment-Programs_03_14_2024-3b82297d5a837373.pdf
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